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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee 
FROM: Ian Kennedy, Supervisor Major Parks West 
DATE: November 14th, 2024 

SUBJECT: Point Pleasant Park Operations Update 

The supervisor of Major Parks West is responsible for; 5 parks (Point Pleasant 
Park, Hemlock Ravine, Sir Sandford Fleming, Shaw Wilderness Park and Linear Trail), 
2 cemeteries (Camp Hill and Fairview) as well as providing Civic Event support as a 
member of the Special Events Taskforce. In a typical season, seasonal and student 
staff return in early May bringing the total staff compliment to fourteen (14). Ongoing 
regular maintenance typically includes daily garbage and litter pick-up, road/drainage 
maintenance, grass whipping and mowing, selected removal of invasive plant species, 
and the repair and painting of park benches and litter bins. During Winter Staff is 
responsible for plowing and sanding of main roads in the park, along with 30 other 
locations outside of PPP.  

The focused removal of aging, hazardous, and invasive trees on behalf of staff 
continues into the Fall Season. Identifying invasive species such as Rosa Multiflora, and 
Japanese Knotweed patches and planning for removal projects over coming months 
and into the Fall Season. Trail cutbacks continue to take place throughout the Park, as 
well has crown raising in low canopy areas. Increased focus on road maintenance to 
remediate wear from plowing during Winter operations continues as well. 

 Resurfacing of trails and roads throughout PPP, patching persistent wash outs, 
and adjusting grade for drainage – This maintenance is essential to combat the 
possibility of a rainy season like the one seen in the 2023 floods. Drainage 
maintenance, invasive species removal, forest management, and repair of park 
amenities falls in line with focus outlined in the Comprehensive Plan. Student and 
Seasonal Staff are now finished for the Season, Thankful once again for their 
contributions to maintaining PPP. We have recently hired 1 new full-time staff member 
to our Team. The operation has received a new replacement vehicle just in time for the 
incoming Winter Season. This will help immensely with Snow Clearing operations in 
PPP as it now brings the number of 4x4 Plow Trucks up to 3. Staff will begin closing off 
Trails for the Winter in the next few weeks, and prepping roads for Plow Maintenance 
(Markings, Barricades, Rebar etc.). 
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Operations projects completed or to be completed in 2024/2025: 
 

• Forestry Thinning Project Final Phase (Fall 2024) – As per comprehensive plan. 
• Culverts replaced on Sailor’s Memorial Way & Arm Rd **Completed** 

(June/July/August 2024) 
• Working with HRM Contract Supervisor on a Capital Proposal for resurfacing and 

regrading of major roadways in PPP – Cambridge, Shore, and Sailor’s Memorial 
 
Ian Kennedy  
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